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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chambers Bere Alston on Tuesday 28th July 2015.            
Present     
                                     Cllr. R. Leithall                             Chairman of Council     
                                     Cllr. M. Benson                             Cllr. T. Martin
 Cllr. H. Boot-Handford                 Cllr. R. Maycock  



 Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman                 Cllr. S. Munn             
                                     Cllr. P. Dennis           

       Cllr. D. Pengelly



 Cllr. S. Hanson           
       Cllr. R. Piper    
                                     Cllr. B. Lamb       

       Cllr. G.R. Reed
143. Chairman’s Report.
A short report this month. On 7th July we held a second Special Meeting of the Full Council with members of the Bere Peninsula Plan Group (BPPG) in attendance. Consequently Council has reviewed its policy concerning preferred development sites for housing to be consistent with the evolving draft plan being worked on by the BPPG. 
Our applications for TAP funding will be covered under matters arising from the Agenda, but I would like all Councillors to be aware that it was agreed at the last Southern Links Meeting that TAP funding applications should only be considered twice per year, and that the next round of applications will considered at the Southern Links meeting on 10th September.
In addition to BPPG, it is pleasing to note that there are currently another three working groups being undertaken or facilitated by Council. Two are investigating fund raising possibilities for a New Pavilion and separately, New Play Park Equipment for The Down Recreation Ground. The third is to investigate possibilities for modest road improvement possibilities to address traffic flow issues getting in and out of the Peninsula. 
144. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these items.
1) Cllr. Lamb-
Steve Kirby from the Sailing Hub Club informed Cllr. Lamb that the Club would be 
starting to dig out the site at Weir Quay on Monday the 3rd August. 3 lorries would be involved and it will take 4-5 days. The soil is going to an approved site.
2) Cllr. Lamb-
National Grid undergrounding cables in the Tamar Valley. Cllr. Lamb circulated 
leaflets on a further two meetings, one at Tamerton and one at Cargreen. Cllr. Benson stated comments to be in by 12th August.
   Cllr. Dennis asked a request be made for a consultation in the parish. Cllr. Lamb felt
   
with the timescale there would be no chance. The reason for the Tamerton meeting if 

the cables are buried under the river the closest landfall would be Tamerton. Cllr. 

Lamb recommended that the Council supports this scheme.
3) Cllr. Reed-
asked who the layby at Quarry Cross belonged to (the junction on the left hand side 
entering the village); it is a disgrace. Cllr. Reed felt that the gravel being dug out at Weir Quay could be used to improve the layby. Cllr. Lamb will speak to the owner Mr. Shuttcacker.
4\0 Cllr. Benson-
the small clump of trees opposite the entrance to The Green someone has hacked 
them about, Clerk to enquire from John Doswell if it was Highways.
145. To approve the minutes of Full Council held on 30th June as a true record and taken as read.
Cllr. Leithall proposed approval of the minutes of Full Council, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
Matters Arising.
Minute 93(50)
Cllr. Benson- stated there will be a planning training session on 1st September. This will be 
videoed and recorded and put on the website and available for Councils to review.
Minute 91(6)
The workman inspected the area in the corner of the Parish Hall play park. He felt there was
 no more of a problem there than with the dry wood in the rest of the hedge.
SO RESOLVED
146. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Footpaths and Environment meeting held on 7th July 
       and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
  
Cllr. Chapman proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
Matters Arising.
Minute 101 (3) Cllr. Benson asked the Clerk if she has found any further information on the footpath from The Close to Parish Hall Car Park.

The Clerk has spoken with Miss Sharman whose neighbour has deeds that mention the footpath, the Clerk will speak to this person.
Cllr. Chapman proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.






SO RESOLVED
147. To approve the minutes of the Special Full Council meeting held on 7th July as a true record and 
        taken as read. 
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
Matters Arising
Minute 108(2)
Cllr. Reed- asked that “this was confirmed” be added to the minute.
Cllr. Hanson- have we got a clear navigational vote.
Cllr. Leithall- replied yes it is now in the hands of the Neighbourhood Plan Group who will be doing a draft of the chosen sites. They will ask Council for their approval and West Devon to make sure it conforms to ‘Our Plan’ and then a second public consultation for the community to vote on it.






SO RESOLVED
148. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on the 14th July and taken as read, 
        to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
Cllr. Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Chapman.






 SO RESOLVED  
 149. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces held on the 14th July and taken as read, to  
       deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Maycock proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
Matters Arising
Minute 94(61)
Cllr. Maycock gave a resume of the meeting held with Horrabridge Parish Council over the shared mower. The Councillor from Horrabridge has looked on the website and the reviews on the Cub Kadet Mower are not good; it has problems with the belts and the cost of spares is expensive. 
Horrabridge will look into taxing the mower for the road. It was also agreed that both workman work together to sort allocation times out to the end of the season. 
Cllr. Hemsil stated that it is costing both Councils £500 per season to service the mower plus fuel, travelling costs and wages.
Cllr. Hemsil stated that Horrabridge are considering purchasing their own mower either next year, but definitely in 2 years’ time.
Minute 120
The Clerk sought permission to delay the purchase of the new bench until September when the schools go back, this was agreed. Cllr. Martin enquired about the safety of the metal one in the park, it does have sharp edges. Clerk to get workman to look at and try and make safe.
Cllr. Boot-Handford has had a verbal bouquet from the two ladies who use the bench; they are delighted that we are going to replace it with a new bench.
Cllr. Maycock proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Pengelly.



SO RESOLVED
150. To approve and adopt the minutes of Finance and General Purposes meeting held on the 21st July 
        and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
Matters Arising.
Minute 130(21)
The Clerk circulated photos of the work undertaken at the Cemetery to the new water 
supply, the only delay is getting the tap. All Councillors thought the work looked very good.
Minute 130(8)

Cllr. Boot-Handford asked Cllr. Sanders a hypothetical question as to what would 



happen if a lead Council decided to pull out of the TAP application. Where would it 



leave the other 2/3 Councils that decided to join them. Cllr. Sanders stated that there 



are no hard and fast rules about a situation like this.
Minute 136 Defibrillator for Peter Tavy/Bere Alston- Cllr. Boot-Handford has had a reply from Cllr. Blane
of Peter Tavy Council and there are 4 Councils indicating that they wish to put in a joint application 
for TAP Funding. They are Peter Tavy lead council, Bere Ferrers, Brentor and Horrabridge. Peter Tavy wish to submit the TAP Fund application by 24th August and therefor require a firm commitment from each Parish that they wish to proceed by 20th August. Discussions took place. Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that this Council give its full support for the defibrillator application, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.
Cllr. Lamb asked Cllr. Sanders about the new TAP Fund rules where the lead council is going to have to put up the full sum which could be anything from £5-10,000 pounds then claim it back; obviously this could be a problem for a small council.
Cllr. Sanders asked who changed the rules as Devon County Council is the only ones who can do
this, so it would need them to change the conditions. Cllr. Sanders will go away and find out the answer.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.





SO RESOLVED
151. To discuss the situation regards Bere Alston United Football Club wanting to install a new boiler 
        at the Pavilion for the showers at their expense.
Mr. Westlake explained that the showers have broken down and the football club cannot start the season with no showers in place. Discussions were held.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that Council support this application by the Football Club to replace the boiler, seconded by Cllr. Maycock, Council to have certificate documents for electrician and plumber.
The Clerk asked Mr. Westlake if he had reported the break in at the Pavilion to the Police, he had not. Clerk to report the incident.
152. Proposal to examine traffic flow by the Parish Road Strategy Group in the Peninsula including 
        Denham Bridge Road.
INTRODUCTION
Copy of notes approved by the Group
 
A    Denham Bridge Road
B    Traffic Flows & Problems within the Villages
 
The reason is that it accords with our statement made to District about ‘Our Plan’ and it makes sense to include everything in one report/representation to the ‘Higher Authorities’.  It also follows on with the discussions that we have had with the Highway Authorities on these matters over the last two years. There might not be an opportunity to have a second bite of the cherry.
 
PROPOSAL
 
In consultation with the Neighbourhood Planning Group to produce a report, to the Parish Council, showing evidence of traffic problems and recommendations for possible solutions and authority on how these might be achieved.
 
2    Therefore our aims will be:-
 
    a    Taking into consideration the traffic flow on the Denham Bridge Road and evidence of problems and accidents to consider what improvements to Highway Management and road structures need to be carried out to alleviate these.  We will consult with Buckland Monachorum Parish Council. 
 
    b    Consider the evidence of traffic flow problems and hazardous places within Bere Alston and recommend actions to alleviate these. (This includes the two laybys at Quarry Corner and Princess Diana Junction)
 
3    Our methodology will be:-
 
    a    Undertake a public survey of incidents, problems and suggestions in order to gather evidence of the  
          problems
    b    Review of the NPG (Community Plan) questionnaire results, particularly the free text fields
    c    Undertake, with trained volunteers, such traffic surveys as necessary
    d    Consider any other information or evidence that may be available or can be contained from the public 
         or from officers at WDBC or Devon Highways
    e    Consult with NPG so that we have a consensus on outcomes
    f    Produce a report to B.F.P.C. with recommendations for future action.
 
There will be a small stationary cost in respect of 3a
 
Below is a structural analysis by Graham Reed
Initial structural Analysis [1]
Bere Ferrers Parish Council = BFPC      Buckland Monachorum Parish Council = BMPC    Denham Bridge Road = DBR
West Devon Borough Council = WDBC    Devon County Council = DCC
	Factor
	Details
	Consequences
	Action

	Establish business case to implement conclusions from all structural analysis
	There needs to be a clear vision to determine why any changes should be made to the DBR route
	Any limited funds from DCC to make improvements to other road will be prevented from being implemented
	BFPC will have to present a Business plan to DCC

	BFPC linkage with
Neighbouring Parish
	The DBR runs from Bere Alston to where it exits the BFPC at the  River Tavy so there is need to liaise with BMPC
	Any action will have greater impact with both Parish Councils acting in concert
	A member of this committee will seek views of the BMPC

	What processes will BFPC & BMPC have to implement to gain funding from DCC
	BFPC and BMPC will have to agree that the DBR is the highest priority project against all the other road issues within the two parishes
	Any action will have greater impact with both Parish Councils acting in concert
	A member of this committee will seek views of the BMPC

	Physical properties of the Denham Bridge Road [DBR]
	The road starts when it branches from the B3257 [SP] nr. Bere Alston and runs NW through ‘Devon Banks’ down and up steep hills, crossing the River Tavy [1.5 miles] at the Denham Bridge, then rising up a steep hill to a tee-junction at Winsabeer Cottages [0.8ml] en-route to Plymouth. The road is metalled along its full length, generally in good order. The width varies from just one vehicle to a few places where two vehicles can pass in comfort. There is a cross road when heading from the B3257 [0.5 ml] – left turn into Trendle Lane is a restricted access road; turn right along a private road to Leigh Farm. The whole route is typical of rural Devon roads in being sunken between high earth banks, very ‘twisty’ with occasional passing-places to relieve the very narrow average width.

	Traffic Routes
	[SP] to A386 [blue line on map] 4.8mls. [Map A]
[SP] to cross-road 0.5ml
[SP] to DB 1.5mls / DB to Winsabeer junction 0.8ml

	Traffic Routes
	[SP] to Tavistock via Crowndale Road 4.8mls  [Map B]

	Traffic Routes
	[SP] to Tavistock via A390  6.0mls     [Map B]

	Traffic Routes
	[SP] to A386 via Crowndale Road, and Yelverton 12.4mls  [Map B]

	Traffic Routes
	[SP] to A386 via A390,Tavistock  and Yelverton 13.3mls    [Map B]
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	Factor
	Details
	Consequences
	Action

	Traffic patterns
	Vehicle numbers in each direction
	
	Do survey

	Traffic patterns
	Peak flows  in each direction
	
	Do survey

	Traffic patterns
	Seasonal variance
	
	Do survey

	Traffic patterns
	Destinations of Bere Ferrers residents
	
	Do survey

	Traffic patterns
	Commuters vs. intermittent
	
	Do survey

	Traffic patterns
	Potential changes to Traffic patterns [related to future housing?!]
	Seek data


BFPC – Denham Bridge Road – Strategic Status Committee
Initial structural Analysis [2]
	Factor
	Details 
	Consequences
	Action

	Accident data
	Injury collisions
	
	Seek data

	Accident data
	Non-injury collisions
	
	Seek data

	
	
	
	


Cllr. Lamb stated that if we don’t get moving it will be the end of September before we can get moving. We intend to work closely with Bere Peninsula Planning Group.
Cllr. Benson stated the group’s questionnaire results are all online but they would be happy to roll any further results into the Neighbourhood Plan.
Cllr. Reed felt there may be a need for a second survey because of the time of year.
153. Report from Cllr. Benson on West Devon Borough Council meeting and Southern Links meeting.
Southern Links:  Cllr. Richard Leithall and I attended the last Southern Links meeting on the 9th of July. Cllr. David Butland from Buckland was elected chair with Cllr. Tub Ives from Burrator Grouped being elected vice chair. Police Inspector Mark Sloman introduced himself being newly appointed to post. A long term resident of West Devon he is familiar with the area and its issues. The police presence in West Devon comprises of one Inspector and 25 response constables providing 24 hour coverage, (13 based in Tavistock 12 in Okehampton); 2 Neighbourhood Managers controlling 9 Community Support Officers, (5 based in Tavistock 4 in Okehampton); one Detective Sergeant & 8 Detective Constables (5 based in Tavistock and 3 in Okehampton); and 14 Special Constables who support regular officers during peak periods. If required Inspector Sloman can call on additional support from Barnstaple. 
He went on to refer to the community presence provided by PCSOs and the proactive approach used to reduce levels of crimes, such as thefts from cars in beauty spots. He was also confident of the police’s ability to remain on top of crime and support victims, despite the reduction in police numbers. 
It was agreed that Cllr. John Sheldon would organise future training supported by Cllr. David Butland .The training planned for July had been cancelled, this was to have been replaced by dates in September, but this has now been deferred to November. The meeting was also informed that WDBC will be hold its own training session, for parish councillors on September 1st, for up to two councillors from each parish .The session will cover planning, code of conduct, precepts and finance. The training budget has a balance of currently £4000; this currently held by this council and it was agreed that we should continue to administer this TAP fund for the time being.
Simon DCC reported on the work with the Highways Liaison Group .I will be representing this council on the group. Others from Southern Links are Cllrs. Howard Ashbridge, Chris Edmonds & Bill Lane.  In light of DCC’s Tough Choices programme I asked if all decisions had been made and were they on their website, but clearly they were not all decided upon? 
Superfast Broadband BT has a contract for connecting 90% of the county but connecting Devon & Somerset has rejected their tender for the remaining 10% and is considering alternatives .One of these solutions is Airband by the use of radio rather than cable across Dartmoor & Exmoor. 
Public Transport following consultation on this matter the county are looking to invest on community transport schemes, also chair has been appointed to Libraries Volunteer Board. 
It was agreed that TAP funding application would be voted on in September and March, however there being a possibly that TAP funding may not continue into 2016/17 any applications will need to be brought forward for decisions in September 2015. In light of this an application for a VAS sign for Lydford was deferred. The Lengthman’s projects for Buckland Monachorum and Gulworthy were being delayed, Gulworthy will not commit until they are sure that do not have to raise their precept to cover future costs, Buckland Monachorum has concerns over the use of a single contractor linked to DCC Highways or a local contractor.
Steve Jordan from WDBC updated the group that South West Devon structure had gone live on June 2015; there were still problems with planning, planning enforcement & call centre response times owing to late delivery of new IT solutions and a number of vacant posts filled by agency workers. New Locality Officers have been appointed; these will be dealing with a series of functions across the borough.
Tony Hogg our Crime Commissioner will be at the Super Links meeting to be held on September 24th members are asked to submit pre prepared questions enabling him to tailor his talk.  
There was a brief presentation on neighbourhood planning and how advanced parishes were in their plans.    
WDBC Report
A milestone in West Devon’s T18 programme has been reached with the introduction of corporate workflow software called W2. This new software will be central to its operations within the council. Starting with Customer First it will push work to Case Management and then onto Mobile Locality Officers .It will initially be used for Car Parking and Community and then go live on Waste and Street Scene. All the council’s car parking process has now gone live dealing with all issues from PCN’s payments and appeals .The aim is to combine this with the customer portal enabling customers to self- serve, easing pressure on the contact centre and improve customer service.
154. Report from Cllr. Boot-Handford on Youth2Youth Annual General Meeting.
The very short and to the point A.G.M. showed what had been achieved over the year in the way of
activities and also the new hut. There is a printed report to read for those interested. The bank
balance is healthy, but the money will only cover utilities, insurance and maintenance. At the
moment there is no money for a youth worker from September. Beregen are applying for grants,
but there's no guarantee as yet.
155. Report from Cllr. Lamb on Devon & Cornwall Rail Partnership.
The Tamar Valley Line Rail Forum held a meeting yesterday in Plymouth, when First Great Western announced proposals to deliver the largest train fleet upgrade in a generation on the Great Western network as part of its plans for the new franchise that starts in September, and will run until at least April 2019. At that time, September this year, First Great Western will revert to the historic name ‘Great Western Railway’ (GWR).
In a deal put together with the Department for Transport, First Great Western’s plans will see the age of the train fleet slashed by more than half, and will create for their customers 9,000 additional seats every day by the end of the franchise. 
This unlocks quicker journey times and additional services on both long distance and commuter services across the region.
The new deal brings together a range of benefits for customers and communities by the end of the franchise period, including:
•   New or updated trains in every area of the network – including proposals for a brand new fleet of privately funded intercity trains for services to and from Devon and Cornwall - creating three million additional seats a year for customers across the network. 
•   Free Wi-Fi will be extended to all the train fleets
•    More direct trains into Devon and Cornwall, doubling the number of trains into and out of Cornwall, and reducing journey times between Paddington and Penzance by up to 14 minutes
•   Faster trains between South Wales, Bristol and London, cutting journey times into Bristol Temple Meads by up to 17 minutes and Cardiff by up to 14 minutes
•   More seats for local commuters on key routes across the franchise including services for Bristol, Exeter, Oxford and Gatwick
•   100 more customer-facing colleagues on long-distance trains
•   £50 million investment with their partners to improve stations, including 2,000 new car park spaces across the network, customer information improvements and improved PA systems
•   Improved retail/ticketing systems
•   £2.2 million Customer and Communities Improvement Fund to target improvements around areas of real social need, and additional funding for Community Rail Partnerships on local branch lines.
•   First Great Western will also develop a community work placement scheme, and work with The Prince’s Trust to develop a ‘Get into Railways’ mentoring programme.
•   There will be three Customer Ambassadors at Plymouth station to assist with passenger queries
•   GWR staff will have new uniforms to reflect the new company. Three new Customer Ambassadors will shortly be available at Plymouth station to help passengers and deal with queries
The company will expand the use of the GWR brand, currently used in its long distance First Class carriages and will rebrand before the start of the new franchise in September. 
Other Items Discussed
Another item discussed at the meeting was the proposed withdrawal of buffet services on express trains. Apparently, FGW did a survey of their express passengers and because the majority didn’t like leaving bags, laptops, etc. on their seats while they went to the buffet or risk losing the seat if they took these items with them, it has been decided, much to the disapproval of the delegates at the meeting, to discontinue the buffet service and replace it with a trolley – with all the disadvantages this entails: blocked aisles, long wait for service, etc.
Tamar Valley Line
As far as the Tamar Valley Line is concerned, once the electrification of the main line is completed and the new trains are in service in 2017, all the coaching stock currently on our line will be scrapped and we will have newer stock cascading down from the Thames Valley.
Currently, several of the units on the line have now been fitted with toilets for the disabled. All units will be refurbished in the new GWR livery. Locomotives and carriages will be in Teal Green, replacing the current blue and purple of FGW (see photo above).
At the meeting yesterday we were asked for our aspirations for the Tamar Valley Line. The most important one was for a late night train from Plymouth, initially on a Sunday, and then extended to Friday and Saturday. However, the FGW representatives at the meeting said that if it was going to happen it will be easier to do it over the whole week. They have gone away to see whether the current last train from Plymouth could be rescheduled to 20.30, followed by the final train at 22.30 from Plymouth. Reactions were positive, so keep your fingers crossed!
Journey Figures
2014 ended 0.1% down on 2013 (250 fewer journeys), but 2015 is proving to be an interesting year, up 2.6% on 2014 (just under 2,800 additional journeys. However, the last period saw a worrying fall of around 2,500 on 2014. It was thought that this may have been in part due to a malfunction of the outdated ticketing machines, a national problem.
Bere Alston – Tavistock The Drake Line
In reply to a comment that nothing was happening on the rebuilding of the line to Tavistock, it was pointed out that it was approved by Devon County Council's Cabinet last year and an enormous amount of work is going on.  
Tamar Valley Line Branding
There has been a complete revamp of signage and poster boards at stations along the TVL. Bere Ferrers station has a new pair of poster boards to match the heritage style here. Still to come for each station is a dedicated community news and events board.
Website
The www.greatscenicrailways.com website has had a complete rebuild and is now obtainable on tablets and mobile phones as well as traditional computers. It has a significant section on the Tamar Valley Line.
Other News 
First Bus has announced they are pulling out of Devon from September. Stagecoach will be taking over some of their routes.
Figures are down on the Tamar Valley Line. I attended the planning meeting about the houses in West Devon which will support the new line. The 106 agreement West Devon seems to be struggling to get a deal out of the new developers. Perhaps pressure needs to be put on at Government level to see if they can support the scheme. Cllr. Ledbetter Devon County Council is very supportive to get this going.
Cllr. Sanders explained that Bovis have dragged their feet in signing the 106 this is a legally binding document. Devon County know the money will come at some time; they are just about to apply a Development Control Order to the Government. There are major issues with property across the line, a lot of survey work has been done the next stage will be to apply compulsory purchase orders. Cllr. Sanders explained about the Northern Route and the problems with the Dawlish Line.
Cllr. Leithall proposed consider constructing a letter to Geoffrey Cox MP, seconded by Cllr. Reed.
156. Correspondence.
1) PCSO Greenwood- Crime Stats
There is only 1 crime to mention since my last report; it was Criminal Damage where kids had been seen climbing over the garden wall into a garden and damaging the plants.
2) West Devon CVS- Independent peer advice to support community projects. We have peers with 
skills and experience across the following themes: Housing, Health & Social             Care, Community Buildings, Sport & Leisure, Environmental.
3) Devon County Council – Information Community News Round-up July 2015.
4) Plymouth Energy Community- Four Greens Community Trust and Plymouth Energy Community are
   looking at the potential for a community solar PV array in the \north-   
  West of Plymouth. Whilst not located within your jurisdiction, we 
  wanted to ensure that you were notified.
 Plymouth City Council has looked at land that may be used to benefit  
 FGCT. One of the areas is located between the sewage treatment 
 works and MOD Defence Storage and Distribution Agency in 
 Ernesettle.
5) Tamar Valley AONB-
Ash die back workshop to be held in Tiverton Thursday 13th August free 
workshop. Booking essential as places are limited. Priority will be given to residents in the Tamar Valley AONB, and transport from the Tamar Valley Centre will be provided for those participants, email volunteering@tamarvalley.org.uk
6) The National Grid-
The National Grid’s Visual Impact Provision Project team is back in the 
Tamar Valley this summer, to provide an update on the project that it is investigating what could be done to reduce the visual impact on the electricity transmission infrastructure in the Tamar Valley AONB. Next meeting at Landulph Memorial Hall, Cargreen PL12 6NF Monday 17th August 12noon-8pm.
7) The Clerk-
explained that the small wall in the entrance to the Parish Hall Car Park was 


demolished on Monday by the Recycling lorry.
Cllr. Dennis stated that Health & Safety there should be barriers around the area. Clerk to contact John Doswell to ask if we could borrow some temporary barriers.
157. Questions from any members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
1a) Mr. Lansdale- what action can this Council take on the uncompleted pavement at the top end of Bedford 
Street/Woolacombe Road it is a danger to the public. Cllr. Benson until the site is completed and marking put in it is not appropriate. Cllr. Boot-Handford if there is a problem we should write to Devon County Highways and Mr. Lansdale needs to write too Cllr. Sanders though we should possibly write to West Devon Planning because pavements are a condition of the planning.
1b) Mr. Lansdale- the sign to Bere Ferrers at High Cross has been snapped off.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members of the public and members of Council for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Signed this 29th day of September 2015.          
Chairman……………………………….
Map B – via A390 / Crowndale Roads into Tavistock 
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